

---

Subject: Re: How to proceed with the forum

Posted by [Walter F.J. Müller](#) on Sun, 19 Sep 2004 19:14:44 GMT

[View Forum Message](#) <> [Reply to Message](#)

---

Christopher Huhn wrote on Mon, 13 September 2004 14:07as you know we have already been testing 2.6.5 RC2 internally for a while.

The current version 2.6.6 was just released two weeks ago - only one day after the long expected release of 2.6.5.

To get this converging, I'd like to see a clear procedure. Please, make a decision what version we want to evaluate, update the test forum accordingly (if you pick 2.6.5 RC2 that's the easy part), and make a clear statement what functionality you'd like to see tested (this based on your judgement where the weak spots might be). This way we'll have a stable basis and a check list to work on, and also a clear basis for a decision.

I'd appreciate that such a plan of action is posted here, so that we get this finally resolved before xmas

---